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CSC Quarterly Meeting October 27th 7:30 pm 

Dates to Remember: 
 
Oct. 23  GFPS Halloween Ball 
Oct. 24 Halloween Happenings 
Oct. 27 Quarterly Meeting 
Oct. 30 Trick or Treat at shopping 
center 

Notice 
MEMBERSHIP MEETING  

October  27th,  7:30pm 
Clubhouse 

At all meetings of the Association, the pres-
ence of 25 members shall be necessary to 
constitute a quorum. If there are insufficient 
members present to establish a quorum at 
the time a membership meeting is to be 
held, a substitute meeting may be called 
under the following procedure: 
 
  A.  A majority of the members present 

 calls for the substitute meeting. Then, 
 B.  The presiding officer shall set a date 

 falling within 30 days for a substitute 
 meeting of members; and 

 C.  Notice of this substitute meeting shall 
 be given 10 days or more in advance to 
 all members of the Association, and 
 shall include the following information; 

  1.  the time, place and purpose of the 
 meeting; and 

  2.  a statement explaining that at the 
 substitute meeting the members present 
 constitute a quorum. 

 D.  All absentee published ballots not 
 counted for lack of a quorum at a  

  membership meeting shall be counted 
 at the substitute meeting. 

PRESIDENT’S  
PERSPECTIVE 
 
 Crime Prevention  
 Elsewhere in this issue of The 
Caper is an article on the Com-
munity Watch Group that has 
started here in the Cape.  Look 
for the article and please con-
sider signing up.  The Commu-
nity Watch is an independent 
organization and not part of the 
Cape St. Claire Improvement 
Association.  However, the 
Board of Governors will work 

closely with the group to add 
additional eyes and ears to the 
existing Security Patrol.  As I 
see it, Community Watch will 
have the following benefits; The 
data they collect will help iden-
tify trouble spots and allow the 
Security Patrol to direct more 
attention to those areas.  The 
data will also supplement the 
data available from the county 
police, because every call does 
not result in an incident report.  
It will give us a better idea of 
the type and frequency incidents 
that do not make.  Finally, it 
will get the word out that while 
the Cape is a great place to live 
and normally very welcoming, 
we will not tolerate illegal ac-
tivity that denigrates the quality 
of life in the community.   
 
 There is a saying, “When all is 
said and done, usually more is 
said than done.”  Do not let this 
be the case with Community 
Watch.  Take control of your 
street and sign up. 
 
 Deep Creek Village  
 A special exception hearing, 
Case no. 2009-0044-S (AD 
3,CD 5), for KHI - Deep Creek 
Village was held on Thursday, 
September 24, 2009 at 10:30 
a.m. at the Arundel Center.  The 
hearing occurred after I wrote 
this column and after The Caper 
deadline.  All I can report is that 

the CSCIA Board of Governors 
and the Broadneck Council of 
Communities will continue to 
fight for the following: limiting 
the size of the development, 
forcing an acceptable buffer be-
tween the development and 
homes in the Cape, and ensur-
ing that Koch Homes, Inc. 
(KHI) complies with every zon-
ing requirement.  We cannot 
stop this development, only 
limit its impact.  
 
 For those of you who may not 
have heard or read, the Assisted 
Living Bill # 45-09 was unani-
mously passed by the County 
Council. Thanks to a timely 
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The deadline for articles and ads is 
the 12th of the month. 
The Caper is published monthly and 
sent bulk rate to all residents of Cape St. 
Claire, all nonresident lot owners, local 
government officials and advertisers.  
Copies are also available in CSCIA Of-
fice, Broadneck Library and local stores. 

 

POLICY FOR ARTICLE SUBMISSIONS 
 

All submissions for The Caper must be 
received by the editor by the 12th of the 
prior month.  Submissions should be 
emailed as Microsoft Word attachments
(PC only) to: capereditor@cscia.org, or 
dropped off (on disc or CD) at the Club-
house.  Articles must be submitted elec-
tronically. DO NOT submit as inline 
text of email.  All articles should be 
clearly labeled with the 1) submitter's 
name, 2) phone number, 3) article file-
name (s), 4) software product and 5) 
version used.  Please keep a backup 
copy of each file and do not submit 
disks containing extraneous files.  After 
The Caper processes each article, the 
submitter’s disk can be picked up at the 
CSCIA office during regular hours.  The 
Caper Staff and the Cape St. Claire Im-
provement Association reserve the right 
to refuse any article, letter or advertising 
that it deems inflammatory, in poor taste 
or inappropriate. 

meeting with Cathy Vitale to 
explain the concerns of both the 
Broadneck Council of Commu-
nities and the CSCIA, she of-
fered an amendment to the bill 
which placed some restrictions 
on locating assisted living de-
velopments in the critical areas.  
The effect of the amendment 
has resulted in KHI agreeing to 
downsize the Assisted Living 
Unit to a three-story building to 
100 units from 160+ units. KHI 
has submitted new plans, and 
we are waiting to see Planning 
and Zoning and the Critical 
Area Commission’s review of 
the plans.  We will try to pro-
vide an article providing a com-
plete update in the next issue of 
The Caper. 

 
Trespassing on Community 
Property  
 The Board of Governors has 
implemented a policy to help 

protect community property.  
Rather than towing, which has 
been problematic in the past, we 
have asked our Security Patrol 
to issue trespass citations to in-
dividuals who are on commu-
nity property, both beaches and 
parking areas, illegally.  We 
have held off fully implement-
ing this policy until it could be 
announced in The Caper.  The 
notice appears in this issue. 
 
 Building and Covenants  
 We have had some incredible 
reports of building activities 
that simply boggle the mind.  
The most notable is the con-
struction of a fence on the 
county right of way, which will 
probably have to be torn down 
and moved.  Please, before you 
undertake any construction of 
any kind, check with the CSCIA 
office to see if a CSCIA permit 
is required and if plans must be 
submitted.  Also check with the 
county.  Remember that our 
covenants and county rules do 
not always agree, and our cove-
nants take precedence over the 
county when it comes to set-
backs and other requirements. 
 
 Two Last Reminders  
 The quarterly meeting of the 
CSCIA will be held at the club-
house on October 27th at 7:30 
PM.   Also, there will be at least 
four vacancies on the BOG to 
be filled during the elections 
next January.  Two members of 
the BOG are not running for re-
election.  They represent over 
20 years of collective BOG ex-
perience.  Two seats are open 
because of mid-term resigna-
tions. If you are interested in 
running for the BOG, please 
contact our Nominating Com-



The Caper –  October 2009 Page 3  

410-224-4400 
Independently Owned & Operated 

Direct Line: 
 

410-757-7080 
 

Mona@MonaLaCovey.com 
 

http://www.MonaLaCovey.com 

This is not a solicitation for currently listed properties.  

Go To:   http://WhyUseMona.AnnapolisHomeInfo.com 

Mona 
LaCovey & Associates 

ABR  CRS  GRI 
Associate Broker 

Mona did a phenomenal job in getting our house rented in a 
short period of time.  It was a smooth transition with only a 
couple of days to spare.  Mona was very pragmatic in her 
evaluation of the house - selling it versus renting it.  We are at 
ease with the tenants to whom we are renting and look forward 
to the real estate market swinging the other way so we can sell 
our home in the next couple of years.  We will be in touch with 
Mona again to sell our home at the right time.  Thank you Mona!  
                             Jeff & Sarah  

Someone You Know, Trusts Mona! 

mittee Chair whose e-mail ad-
dress is Nominat-
ing2009@cscia.org.   
If you want to know more about 
the BOG and its operations, feel 
free to contact me at presi-
dent2009@cscia.org. 
 

BOARD IN BRIEF 
 

 The CSCIA Board of Gover-
nors met for its monthly meet-
ing on September 14, 2009 at 
the Cape St. Claire Clubhouse 
at 7:30 P.M. in the Cox Meeting 
Room.  President Biondi pro-
vided opening remarks and pre-
sented the agenda for the meet-
ing. 
 
Attendance:   Governors Ber-
ley, Biondi, Campbell, Daly, 
Gallagher, Gardner, Lamb, 
Maltz, Mooneyhan and New-
man were present.  Governor 
Berley was absent.  Budget 
Committee members Ritenour 
and Buchet were also present. 
 
President’s Remarks: 
 
President Biondi reported that 

efforts by some Cape residents 
to formalize a Cape St. Claire 
Community Watch group have 
come to fruition.  The group 
met with the police and re-
ceived their guidelines.  They 
currently have two block cap-
tains and will divide the Cape 
into four areas for patrol.  An 
article will be placed in the Ca-
per to announce the Community 
Watch and to recruit additional 
block captains.  This Commu-
nity Watch is an independent 
group; currently not a part of 
the CSCIA. 
 
Minutes and Profit & Loss 
Statements: 
 
 A motion was made to approve 
the amended August 10, 2009 
CSCIA Monthly BOG meeting 
minutes.  This motion was sec-
onded and unanimously ap-

Board of Governors 
Meeting  

Due to the Columbus Day holi-
day, the October monthly meet-
ing of the Board of Governors 
has been changed from Mon-
day, October 12 to Monday, 
October 19, 7:30 pm in the Cox 
room of the Cape St. Claire 
clubhouse. 
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proved. 
A motion was made to approve 
the July 31, 2009 Profit & Loss 
Statements.  This motion was 
seconded and unanimously ap-
proved. 
 
Committee Reports:  
 
 Beaches & Parks – Governor 
Newman 
  
• The Lake Claire three-level 
dinghy racks were reduced to 
two levels to improve their ap-
pearance and were moved to the 
side of the road.  Kudos was 
given to the scouts for complet-
ing this project. 
• The re-planking effort of the 
Lake Claire crab/fish pier is 
complete, including adding 
some length at the beginning of 
the pier to allow easier access. 

The plan is to also re-plank the 
Main Beach overlook in the 
next few weeks. 
 
 Caper – Governor Maltz is co-
ordinating with Governor 
Mooneyhan, the Membership 
Committee Chair, to publish an 
article in the Caper seeking 
nominations for the CSCIA 
Board of Governors.  
…President Biondi asked for 
another article announcing the 
newly approved Main Beach 
gate hours (Open at 6:00 AM 
and Closed at 10:00 PM) and 
the stricter enforcement of tres-
passing.   
 
 Clubhouse – Governor Lamb 
reported that the recent Cape 
Cleanup was a success. 
 
 Closed Session Meeting:  A 
motion was made and approved 

to enter into a 
Closed Session 
Meeting at 9:00 
PM for the pur-
pose of discuss-
ing legal and 
personnel is-
sues.  The 
Closed Session 
Meeting ended 
at 9:20 PM. 
 

 New Business:   
 
 The October 2009 CSCIA 
Monthly BOG meeting was re-
scheduled for October 19, 2009. 
 
 Governor Newman, the 
Beaches & Parks Committee 
Chair, distributed handouts to 
the BOG for review.  He de-
scribed them as an initial effort 
to identify possible solutions 
and estimated costs to contain 
the beach erosion and sand 
movement problem at the Lake 
Claire beach area.  Proposed 
solutions include stone break-
waters, a beach containment 
groin/skirt, beach sand replen-
ishment and marsh grass plant-
ings. 
 
 Adjournment:  The September 
14, 2009 CSCIA BOG Monthly 
meeting ended at 9:40 P.M.  
The next monthly CSCIA Board 
of Governors meeting is sched-
uled for October 19, 2009 at 
7:30 P.M. 
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Cape Kids’ Corner 
857 Chestnut Tree Drive 

Annapolis, MD 21409 
has 

Open Enrollments 
 

  Christian Preschool of Cape St Claire UMC 
  3 and 4 year old preschool program 

    and extended care available 
Call Director Ruth Lake—410-757-2271 

lakecapeumc@verizon.net 

Goshen Farm  
Halloween 
Ball 

Friday, October 23rd 

 7-11 pm 
CSC Clubhouse 

 
 Tickets are now on sale for our 
First Annual Halloween Ball 
Fundraiser. This event is to help 
raise the funds for our matching 
grant to restore and preserve the 
historic Farm house. 
 
 Entertainment will be provided 
by local band “Freak”n”Fuzz”, 
along with some special guests. 
They will be performing a vari-
ety of rock, rhythm & blues, as 
well as tracks from their latest 
cd “Ghostly Tales of Annapo-
lis…and Beyond”. A portion of 
the proceeds from sales of the 
cd will be donated to the preser-
vation society. Jeff Archer 
(freak) and Scott Powers (Fuzz) 
have been performing individu-
ally for over 30 years, and 
formed the group in 2007. They 
regularly perform in the Balti-
more/Annapolis area. Meet 
Freak’nFuzz at ghostlyfreakn-
fuzz.wordpress.com or 
myspace.com/freaknfuzz music.   
 

 We will have a Silent Auc-
tion, 50/50 and door prizes.  
Costumes are encouraged but 
not required.  So come on 
out, meet your neighbors and 
bring your friends.   
 
 Tickets are $20 each ($35 
per couple) for non-members, 
and $15 each (or $30 per 
couple) for GFPS members. 
Tickets will be available 
online at 
www.goshenfarm.org, by 
contacting any board member 
or in front of Graul’s on Oc-
tober 10th from 3-5 pm. 
 
 With your ticket you get 2 
coupons good for beer, wine 
or sodas and snacks. Addi-
tional beverages may be pur-
chased. 
 
We would like to thank our 
sponsors  TNT Hair Salon, 

10/15/09 10/15/09 

Silpada Jewelry, The Berger 
family, Artist Flat, Bay Hills 
Deli, Bella's Liquors, Cape Ex-
change, Cantler’s Restaurant, 
Culinary Arts Catering, Cakes 
& Confections Gourmet Bak-
ery, Curves, Great Clips Bay 
Hills, Graul’s Market, Hallmark 
Store Bay Hills, Main Street 
Salon, Port Tack Bay Hills, 
Richard's Tree Ser-
vice, Subway, Spa Nails, True 
Value Hardware, Water To Go, 
Wild Goose Seafood and 
Chesapeake Plastic Surgery As-
sociates. 
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HALLOWEEN  
HAPPENINGS 
and CRAFT 
SHOW 
 

SATURDAY,  
OCTOBER 24, 2009 
10am-4pm CSC Clubhouse 

 
Crafts•  Moon bounce • Hay-
rides • Scarecrow making •  
Pumpkin Patch.•  
 
Advanced registration is re-
quired and space will be lim-
ited. Send your registration in 
early.  
  
Crafters Needed  –Call Mary 
Lamb at 410-757-0593 
For more information. 

CSC  
Community 
Watch 
 

If you talk to your neighbors or 
follow conver-
sations on the 
Cape Google 
group, you have 
noticed the vari-
ous complaints 
of vandalism, 
theft from cars 
or non-resident 
trespassing at 
the beaches. We 
have a solution 
that is easy and 

effective: CSC Community 
Watch. 
 
 Please help us make the Cape 
safer and decrease crime by 
joining CSC Community 
Watch. We are incorporating 
the Anne Arundel County Po-
lice Operation ID as the founda-
tion for our watch program. 
Operation ID brochure: 
http://www1.dpscs.state.md.us/a
boutdpscs/pct/ccpi/brochures/id
ent.pdf 
 
We have divided up the com-
munity into four sections.  Each 
section will have a Block Cap-
tain. 
1. West of Atlantis (border runs 
north/south along Ramblewood) 
2. East of Atlantis (border runs 
north/south along Ramblewood) 
and West of Hampton Rd. and 
3. East of Hampton Rd and west 
of Cape St. Claire Rd. 
4. East of Cape St. Claire Rd. 
 The organization consists of: 
 
 1. Neighborhood Coordinator: 
Single point of contact for com-
munity and police; coordinates 
activities and communication; 
recruits residents; liaison with 
police for Operation ID 
 
 2. Block Captains: Visits 
homes in their section to pro-

Trick or Treat at the 
CSC Shopping Center 

 
 Friday, October 30, 2009   
5pm - 6:30 pm at the CSC 
Shopping Center.  Look for the 
fliers in the windows of the 
participating merchants.  And 
remember to say THANK 
YOU to our local business men 
and women for supporting this 
event!!!! 



The Caper –  October 2009 Page 7  

Sales, Service 

and Supplies FREE  
Water Analysis 

New Customers Only 
 

Showroom and service office located at 1344 Cape Shopping Center

    Hague Water   
                         Serving Anne Arundel County for 

        15 YEARS  
 

 410-757-2992 

Your local water treatment company 

Calling All  
Candidates!!! 
 
Help your community be the best 
in Anne Arundel County by vol-
unteering to serve on the CSCIA 
Board! 
 
The are four board seats avail-
able in January and we are look-
ing for candidates for the CSCIA 
Budget committee as well. 
 
The deadline for submitting your 
nomination is November 15. 
Please contact nominating chair, 
Kathleen Mooneyhan, at nomi-
nating2009@cscia.org  or drop 
off your contact information at 
the CSCIA office: 
1223 River Bay Road 
Annapolis, MD 21409 
410-757-0450 

 
Weekend 
rates as 
low as 
$275 

Come  
enjoy  

the Cape ! 

mote Operation ID; base station 
for Operation ID in their sec-
tion; distributes Operation ID 
materials; assists Neighborhood 
Coordinator 
 
 3. Block Watchers: Acts as 
eyes and ears for section and 
their street; watches neighbors' 
homes; assists Block Captain; 
participates in Operation ID; 
calls 911 when they observe 
crime or trespassing at homes or 
on community property like the 
beaches. 
 
 We need at least four Block 
Captains, but every resident in 
the Cape can be a Block 
Watcher. Also, the police have 
reminded us that anyone who 
observes crime or trespassing 
can and should call 911. 
 
 Please email 
cscwatch@gmail.com and con-
firm your participation as a 
Block Captain or Block 
Watcher. Please reply with your 
name, address, phone number 
and email. 
 
Mike Robinson 
CSC Community Watch 
Neighborhood Coordinator 
410-626-7630 
 

Notice —  
Trespassing 
 
 The Board of Governors of the 
Cape St. Claire Improvement 
Association has authorized our 
Security Patrol and the Anne 
Arundel County Police to issue 
citations for trespassing to any 
individual who is on any com-
munity property, including all 
beaches, parks, and parking 
areas, illegally.  This includes 
Cape residents who are on 
community property other than 
during the hours posted for use 
by residents.  Non-residents 
may use community property 
only when accompanied by a 
resident of Cape St. Claire.  
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You Can Earn Money for 
Cape St. Claire Elemen-
tary While you Shop!  It’s 
Easy! 
 
 Safeway Cards, School ID# 
6646295:  Cards must please be 
re-registered each year.  Go to 
www.escrip.com and click 
“YES!” “Renew your Commit-
ment to Safeway Stores To-
day!” found at the bottom left of 
your window.  Enter your 
email, phone, or Safeway Card 
number. (if new to eScrip, click 
the “sign-up now” link).  Please 
add or verify that Cape St. 
Claire Elementary is your desig-
nated school.  Call 877-723-
3929 to obtain your card num-
ber.  Call 800-400-7878 to des-
ignate Cape St. Claire Elemen-
tary and to register your Safe-
way Card with eScrip by phone. 

 Giant Food Cards, School ID# 
01670:  Cards must please be 
re-registered each year.  Go to 
www.giantfood.com/aplus and 
click the “Register your Card” 
under the “Join the Program” 
heading found in the middle 
right of your window.  Please 
add Cape St. Claire Elementary 
as your designated school.  Call 
877-275-2758 to obtain your 
card number.  Call 877-275-
2758 to designate Cape St. 
Claire Elementary and register 
your Giant Food Card by phone. 
 
 Target REDcard, School ID# 
57344:  Go to 
www.target.com/tcoe , click the 
“Enroll in Take Charge in Edu-
cation” button to enroll any of 
the three Target REDcards.  
Please add Cape St. Claire Ele-
mentary as your designated 
school.  Call 800-316-6142 to 

designate Cape 
St. Claire Ele-
mentary to 
your REDcard 
by phone. 
 
 Office Depot, 
School ID# 
70045734:  For 
at store pur-
chases; please 
tell the cashier 

to designate your transaction to 
Cape St. Claire Elementary.  
For online purchases; go to 
www.officedepot.com to com-
plete your purchase first.  Click 
the “5% Back to School Pro-
gram” link found under the 
“Specials” heading toward the 
bottom of the home page.  Click 
the “click here” link found 
within the “For Online/Phone 
Purchases” line.  Please com-
plete the online form and desig-
nate Cape St. Claire Elementary 
to the order number.  Past pur-
chases may be added by taking 
your receipt to Office Depot. 
  
 Questions?  Please contact 
laura.sherman@verizon.net or 
410-626-7895 

Garden Club 
 
 Congratulations 
to our summer 
Yard of the 
Month winners! 

 
 July winners: 
Area 1: Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth 
Bebee, 1314 Cape St. Claire 
Road                    
Area 2: Mrs. Kathy Potts, 1043 
Oaktree Lane                
Area  3: Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
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Young, 976 St. Margarets  
Drive 
Area  4: Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
Birely, 1195 Latrobe  Drive 
Area 5:  Ms. Carol Cardarelli, 
792 Rolling View  
 
 August winners: 
Area 1: Mr. and Mrs. Raymond 
Wajbel, 1057 Little Magothy 
View 
Area 2: Ms. Susan McGaughey, 
1318 Swan Drive 
Area 3: Mrs. Anne McClaren, 
1040 Lake Claire Drive 
Area 4: Ms. Becca Mobilo, 983 
Mt. Holly Drive 
Area 5: Mr. and Mrs. Roger 
Knox, 1393 Greenway Drive 
 
 September winners: 
Area 1: Mr./ Mrs. Michael 
Maggio,1313 Breezeway Drive 
Area 2: Mr./ Mrs. Tim Geld-
macher, 1127 Crestview Drive             
  
Area 3: Mr./ Mrs. Greg Hogan, 
1173 Hampton Road 
Area  4: Mr./ Mrs. Jonathan 
Trask, 969 Mt. Holly Drive 
Area 5:  Mr./ Mrs. Tyrone 
Lewandowsky, 722 Fairway 
Drive 
 
 A special thank you from all of 
us in the Cape to Elizabeth 
Wnorowska, who does such 

lovely work up-keeping Green 
Holly's traffic island garden and 
hillside landscape.  She keeps 
them looking great even though 
the toughest summer weather.  
Thanks Elizabeth, for your tire-
less efforts at weeding, planting 
and watering.  It really shows, 
and we so appreciate all your 
hard work on our behalf. 
 
 The Garden Club will meet on 
Tuesday, October 6th at 7pm in 
the clubhouse for our yearly 
cutting and seed exchange.  
Wandering jew, sweet potato 
vines, many varieties of coleus, 
morning glory, and hyacinth 
bean vines, are some of the va-
rieties we have traded in the 
past.  Please join us, and go 
home with some new plants for 
next summer! 
 
 The Garden 
Club will also 
host its annual 
Harvest Dinner 
on Sunday, Oc-
tober 25th, at 
which we will 
celebrate with 
our Yard of the 
Month winners 
another success-
ful year in the 
garden.  We’ll 

• Every Monday is Senior Citizen Day 
10% OFF on Entire Purchase for Persons 65 or Older 

(except sale items and 1.75 L) 

• Every Tuesday is Wine Day 
10% OFF on Wine Purchase (except sale items and 1.75 L) 

• All Sales begin on Wednesday 

           Wine Tasting  
   Call for Date and Time 

Win RAVENS  
tickets all season long!! 

meet at 6 in the clubhouse.  If 
you would like to join the club 
for either of these activities, 
please do!  Any questions can 
be directed to Laura at 410-349-
3390. 
 
 This autumn we hope to be 
building rain barrels and doing 
our annual wreath-making ac-
tivity.  We hope we’ll see some 
new faces joining us for these 
fun activities. 
 
Happy raking as the leaves fall! 
Submitted by  
 
Audrey Lengbeyer 
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Local Resident 44 Years  
 28 Years Experience 

Greetings from 
The Cape Oyster 
Nursery Team 

 
Our oyster spat (baby oysters) 
arrived late this season.  Brad 
Knopf made new wire trays that 
the oysters seem to love. We 
would like to acknowledge two 
new volunteers, Doug and Ma-
dan Tsitouris.  They worked 
hard to prepare our nursery for 
the arrival of oyster spat.  If you 
happen to be at our Little Ma-
gothy dock site on a Tuesday 
you will meet this team.  During 
the summer Bridgette Presti’s 
son, Joseph,  helped clean up  
our nursery. 
 
 We now have a “Floor Sucker” 
pump to help  prime the main 
pump when needed.  It will re-
lieve carrying bucket after 
bucket of water to do the same 
job.  Some of our members’ 
backs have expressed thanks to 
the new pump. 
 
Quoting from the Magothy 
River Association; “There has 
been a confirmed dark false 
mussel sighting in Forked 
Creek!  Potentially this is good 
news for the Magothy River.  
We do not know if these new 
dark false mussel sightings will 

lead up to the large number of  
mussels that made sections of 
the Magothy have “gin-clear 
water” a few years back.  Not 
much is known about these 
small animals but MRA would 
like to learn more about them.” 
 
We are deploying ‘splat plates’ 
off the Little Magothy and Deep 
Creek piers to help the MRA 
determine if the dark false mus-
sels are indeed coming back to 
the area.  “Splat plates are ce-
ramic tiles used to determine 
oyster setting and these ceramic 
tiles can also be used to deter-
mine the presence of dark false 
mussels.”  The tiles will be in 
the water for approximately one 
year. 
 
Saturday and Sunday Septem-
ber 12th & 13th was an oyster 
weekend.  Brad Knopf  spent 
both days handing out cages 
with oysters for, Md Grows 
Oysters (MGO).   He started 
with two hundred and ninety six 
cages. Forty-three have not yet 
been picked-up.  Were are an-
ticipating the Oyster Gardners 
who did not pick-up there cages 
will do so soon.  
 
Once again, we thank Greg 
Young (G.Y.Plumbing) and 
Billy Pedone (Absolute Plumb-

ing) for their contributions.  The 
last time they spent four hours 
trying to clean seventy-five feet 
of clogged pipes.  And guess 
what was the main culprit - a 
large white perch, (three or four 
more and we could have had a 
fish fry).  Greg’s son Tommy 
helped refill the oyster tank 
with water. One of the many 
times he has helped his dad at 
the oyster nursery.  Tommy is 
the top silverside fish catcher in 
the Cape. 
 
We are always looking for vol-
unteers, donations in time, ma-
terials and financial assistance 
to keep our oyster nursery run-
ning.  Please contact Rick Dan-
forth 410-349-0911 or Rene 
Burgan 410-757-2050 for more 
information. 
 
Submitted by  
Cape Oyster Nursery Team 
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Operating hours for the 
Main Beach 
 
In an effort to eliminate or at least reduce 
the problems with graffiti, vandalism, ar-
son, littering, and underage partying go-
ing on after hours, the CSCIA Board of 
Governors has decided to begin enforcing 
the main beach operating hours which are 
6 a.m. to 10 p.m. Every evening, at 10 
p.m., the local police have been instructed 
to lock the main beach gates after making 
sure everyone has left the area. The police 
have also been asked to enforce the no 
trespassing laws for non-residents. 
 
Thanks (in advance) for your understand-
ing and cooperation in keeping the main 
beach our most treasured assett. 
 
Frank P. Newman 
CSCIA Chair for Beaches and Parks 
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